

Creative Caring Hearts

www.creativecaringhearts.com

Volume 71

June 2010

PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF TUESDAY WE WILL MEET THIS MONTH:

OUR NEXT MEETING IS
Tuesday, JUNE 15, 2010
6:30 p.m.
United Methodist Church (UMC),
Demerest Street, Waupaca

NEXT MEETINGS:

July 13, 6:30 p.m. (UMC) No meeting in August September 14, 6:30 p.m. (UMC)

CALLING ALL EXPERIENCED FABRIC CUTTERS TO MEET AT CAMP CLEGHORN ON THURSDAY, JUNE 3

If you are an experienced fabric cutter and are willing to spend a couple of hours with us, we are holding a **Fabric Cutting Extravaganza Day** this Thursday, June 3, from 1 – 3 p.m. at Camp Cleghorn. Let me know if you need directions. Please bring along scissors and/or rotary cutters, cutting board if you have one, and your happy smile! See you there!

THANK YOU TO THE FAMILY OF RUTH STRASSBURG

Ruth Strassburg was a mighty advocate of little children, starting the Waupaca Preschool years ago and setting hundreds of Waupaca children off in the right direction for eager anticipation of learning and education. Over the years, she and her husband Carl have regularly donated to CCH, both in monetary means and in the form of books. No one believes more in the power of books for children than the Strassburgs. After Ruth's death on March 17, the Strassburg family donated to CCH for the purchase of books. I am working with Ellen Davis at Dragonwings and will have more information for you in the July newsletter.

THANK YOU TO HELEN TULLIE

Helen has single-handedly created 532 fantastic hats for upcoming months, including Packer hats for September, Candy Corn hats for October, Red/Green hats for December, and multi-colored hats. She also embroiders on the faces of our January snowmen hats, hearts on our February Valentine hats, leaves for our June Strawberry hats, and ribbons on our July hats. Helen, you are a wonder beyond measure and we thank you so much! Sue Toohey, we thank you, too, because we know you are Helen's greatest encourager, helper, and best friend. You are both a blessing to us and Creative Caring Hearts!

THANK YOU TO HEALTHY BEGINNINGS OF WAUPACA COUNTY

We thank you, Healthy Beginnings, so very much for the donation of \$200.00. This is a wonderful gift, which will be used to purchase yarn at the Herschners Sale in June. We are so glad to be partnered with you and hope our support helps out lots of Waupaca County babies!

THANK YOU TO MARY AND SYDNEY ERSPAMER

Every spring Mary and Sydney Erspamer arrive at my house with a donation of books. This year they brought us 40 copies of <u>Head, Shoulders, Knees, and Toes</u> with illustrations of the cutest animals from farm, jungle, and home that you have ever seen. Ok, sing the song to yourself! I guarantee it will run through your mind all day! It has mine!

THANK YOU TO RIVERSIDE HOSPITAL AUXILARY

At a recent meeting, the ladies of the Riverside Hospital Auxiliary won a quilt that was made by an inmate at a women's prison. This lovely quilt has been donated to CCH and will be included in a layette bag for a Waupaca area baby. Thanks so much for thinking of us!

May 2010 TOTALS

2010 Budget Update

Purchases:

J. Bernhardt Associates (snaps) \$99.23 (bill pending)

Balance on hand -----\$1, 103.05 (Thrivent donation arrived! Thank you, Thrivent!)

JUNE MEETING PROJECTS

At our June meeting we will be:

- Cutting out hats for November, January, and February (which will come faster than we anticipate!)
- Sewing on items cut out

NEED OF THE MONTH

Hygiene items, such as baby lotion or shampoo. We cannot give out baby powder anymore, so we do not need that.

COME VISIT US

If you get a chance this summer, do join us at our June or July meeting. You will get to meet other CCH volunteers, see some of the items we make, and enjoy an evening of working while chatting! We thank you for all of your kind donations to CCH!